
Royton Hall proposed consultation 

Consultation on a reduction to the Published Admission Number (PAN) at 
Royton Hall Primary School from 60 to 45 with effect from admissions to the 
school in September 2023. 

The consultation period will run for four weeks from 1 December 2021 until 12 
January 2022. The Local Authority working with the School’s Governing Body will 
give very careful consideration to all comments received during the consultation 
period before reaching a decision on whether or not to proceed with the proposed 
changes. 

What change is being proposed? 

Royton Hall Primary School was extended to a PAN of 60 from 45 to support the 
completion of local housing developments from September 2020. However, the 
further housing developments have not proceeded in the numbers expected and is 
not expected to for a number of years. As a result, the LA’s long-term projections for 
school places now indicate the demand in the locality will not sustain the increased 
PAN. 

To support the school in their staffing and financial planning the Local Authority 
working with Governing Body of Royton Hall Primary School is, therefore, proposing 
to reduce the PAN for the school from 60 to 45. This proposal will return the school 
back to its original PAN from pre-September 2020.  

The proposed change would be implemented from September 2023 and start with 
the Reception intake only. The change will move through the school year by year. 

How can you ask questions, or get more information and 

comment on the proposal? 

If you have any questions or wish to make a response to this consultation please 
email ecs.pupils@oldham.gov.uk,or alternatively, write to the Education Provision 
Manager, School Admissions Team, Level 8, Civic Centre, West Street, Oldham, 
OL1 1UT, by the end of 12 January 2022. 

The Oldham Council School Admissions Policy can be viewed at:  

• https://www.oldham.gov.uk/info/200327/admissions/2221/admission_arrangemen
ts_2020-21 
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